
 
 

SBBA Meeting Minutes from August 29, 2019 
 

Patrick Keenan welcomed SBBA members Kelly Ann Lindquist, Kathie Springer, Tom Bucker, Kathy Davis, 
Pat Barton, Charlie Kelly, Scott Dickey, Jim Moffatt, Joan Davis, Angela Kirkland, Johnny Ryder and David 
Whitley. Minutes from August 8th were adopted. The treasurer’s report from Charlie was $3477.00, with 
the cost of wine and cups for Pig Pickin still outstanding. 
 
Membership: 

• KTR Contracting is now a member again. Total 30 members 
 
SBBA Small Business Expo: 

• Realty Companies will send email to homeowners tomorrow. Email will include the “Golden” 
ticket. 

• Jenny Hobson presented the “Golden” ticket. Kathie will send changes of participating members 
to Jenny. 

• We have 17 members participating. 

• Pat discussed the menu: small quiche, small muffins, fruit salad, mimosas, bloody mary bar. This 
will cost about $7 - $8 per person. Planning for a headcount of 100. 

 
Pig Pickin: 

• The Pig Pickin wine tent sign-up sheet is complete. 

• 1000 eco-friendly wine glasses are ordered. 

• David Whitley will purchase wine with a $1000 budget. 
 
SBBA 2019 Projects: 

• Safety Flag project: this will be a winter project ready for 2020 rental season. 

• Fitness Trail project: David is discussing with the city. Sites have been identified. The plan is, 
SBBA buys the hardware, the city will install and maintain it.  

 
City Business: 

• Dave Hansen resigned, replaced by Tom Leahy 

• We should send a letter to the city to thank them for following through with keeping Sandbridge 
Beach clean this past season. They will even move sand from in front of bulkheads if requested. 

• The Virginia Beach CVB meets on the first Thursday of the month for an advertising meeting.  

• SBBA goals for next year should include SBBA initiated city projects.  
 

 
Next meeting: Thursday, September 26, 2019, at 5:30 at Beach Pros Realty office. 
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